
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 29, 2022 

 

 

The Hon. Rosa L. DeLauro     The Hon. Kay Granger 

Chair        Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations    House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, The Capitol      1036 Longworth H.O.B. 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I am requesting funding for the below community project in fiscal year 2023 (FY23):  

 

Name: Oak View Community Connector Bridge 

Amount Requested: $800,000  

Recipient: Montgomery Parks Capital Improvement Program 

Recipient Address: 2425 Reedie Drive, 11th Floor Wheaton, MD 20902 

Purpose and Justification: This project would fund a high bridge to provide better, 

community access across Long Branch between neighborhoods and to improve safety for 

children walking to Oak View Elementary School. The bridge was a community request at 

the first public meeting to provide a safe, visible, and accessible (ADA compliant) 

connection across the stream valley to connect the elementary school, parks, residences, 

community and retail centers and future Purple Line public transit stops. The existing 

connection is a steep stairway descending 30 feet of grade change into an isolated, wooded 

area. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. Thank 

you in advance for your consideration of this request.  

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jamie Raskin 

Member of Congress 


